
Template letter for local councillors

The #StreetsForAll 3 pledges

Dear Councillor

I am writing to tell you about a campaign that Sight Loss Councils have launched called #StreetsForAll and in particular to ask for your support in persuading your council to sign up to the Streets for All “3 Pledges” on accessible street environments. 

The Sight Loss Councils, funded by the Thomas Pocklington Trust and led by blind and partially sighted volunteers, campaign on behalf of the thousands of blind and partially sighted people in their local communities. They are working together to raise awareness of the challenges some of our street environments pose for blind and partially sighted people. 

Sight Loss Councils have launched the “3 Pledges” and are asking councils to commit to meeting them on local street changes. 

The “3 Pledges” ask local councils to:

· Seek guidance from blind and partially sighted people and sight loss organisations on highways schemes* at the design stage. This should be done as early as possible in the design of schemes to offer the maximum opportunity for engagement.

· Communicate changes on highways schemes* in an accessible way to make sure that blind and partially sighted people can understand the implications of alterations in their neighbourhoods. This should be done in advance of and during changes so that blind and partially sighted people have the opportunity to understand impacts and learn any new routes that may be needed.

· Carry out Equality Impact Assessments on highways schemes* to evaluate whether the proposed changes are safe and appropriate for disabled pedestrians. This should be done before a scheme is implemented as part of the design and development phase and should also be reviewed within three to 12 months of implementation to ensure impacts are understood and any mitigations required are delivered.

*By highways schemes we mean any changes to roads, pavements, shared spaces, cycleways and town and city centre environments.

To find out more about the #StreetsForAll campaign, visit: http://www.sightlosscouncils.org.uk/streetsforall/

[bookmark: _GoBack]Please contact the council officers in your transport, highways and planning teams and ask them to commit to meeting the “3 Pledges”. If they are willing to make the commitment, I’d love to know.

I look forward to hearing back from you on what you are able to do.

With thanks
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